
Moulton Parish Council

On Monday, the last
vacancy on the parish
council was filled with
the co-option of Sophie
Dillon.

In a close contest,
Sophie was voted onto
the council and has
accepted her office.
Sophie said that she was
honoured to be selected and was passionate
about improving the community.

The chair, Cllr Capstick, paid tribute to both
candidates, who were both “exceptional and
would both enrich the council in different ways.”

The council are seeking to expand their
membership due to increased size of the
community and the renewed interest in joining
the council.

Over the forthcoming
weeks, the final
tranches of work
should be completed
in the Weaver Road
play area.

The renovated green
space has been
transformed into a quiet
area with storytelling
chairs and an array of
stools. There will also
be a picnic bench with
a gaming table, a Mud
Kitchen, a book box, a
defibrillator and the
entire area will be
protected by CCTV.

The council will announce the opening shortly,
when the work is completed and such facilities
can be utilised.

Moulton Parish Council would like to thank Cllr Jo Kershaw for
her time, resources and efforts in transforming the
flowerbed underneath the flagpole. New plants include
Rosemary, Blackcurrants, Hollyhocks, Sunflowers,
Strawberries, Crocosmia, Campanula, Sage, Thyme and
Geraniums. Any green-fingered parishioners who want to
help maintain these flowerbeds should contact the council.

In the coming weeks, a new 2.1m height restriction barrier
will be installed on the entrance to the Moulton Playing
Fields car park. This will help protect our space from illegal
encampment, that cost the council a considerable sum to
address over the Christmas period. Groups or individuals
that require access should contact the clerk by e-mail at
clerk@moultonpc.org.uk or by phone on +44 7908 031367.

The winning project for the CIL money was the path across the park, linking School Lane with
Honeyvale Gardens and the council have received quotes for the work. This scheme has been
hampered by the Coronavirus lockdown, but the council are hoping to make a choice of contractor in
the coming weeks, with a desire to lay the path before the end of the Summer.

Moulton Parish Council also debated the current closure of the MUGA and the Playground and have
opted to keep all play equipment closed until further notice. This is due to the high “R” value in the
local area and the lack of inspections. The council agreed on the criteria that will need to met for the
areas to be reopened: the local “R” value is estimated to be 0.5 or lower, the equipment has passed
safety inspections and this is no conflicting guidance from the Government or scientific community.
Children should be reminded to refrain from using all of the equipment until it reopens.
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